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The furnished holiday lettings (FHL) rules were introduced by s50 and Sch 11, Finance Act 1984. 

The legislation provided clarity over whether operating a short-term holiday rental business should 

be treated as a trade for tax purposes. This followed several cases on that subject that resulted in 

uncertainty for those involved in these businesses. 

 

ICAEW is concerned that this uncertainty will return once the FHL rules are abolished. This 

uncertainty will likely give rise to increased costs for both taxpayers and HMRC in dealing with 

enquiries and potentially even renewed litigation to determine whether the business is trading. 

 

In its 2022 property income review, the Office of Tax Simplification (OTS) considered that, if the 

FHL regime was abolished, a statutory “brightline” test may be required to define when a property 

trading business is being carried on. ICAEW calls on the government and HMRC to consider 

whether such a test will make it simpler for taxpayers to determine whether they are operating a 

property business or a trade. A simple test would also help to ensure that further admin burdens 

are not placed on HMRC.  

 

The OTS also highlighted that a “brightline” test would also be helpful for inheritance tax purposes 

so that eligibility to business property relief can be more easily established.  

 

ICAEW would welcome a meeting to discuss the potential design of a brightline test.  

 

We note an anti-forestalling rule will apply from 6 March 2024 to prevent a capital gains tax 

advantage from being obtained by using unconditional contracts. Aside from this rule, our 

members are also keen to understand whether the government plans to introduce transitional rules 

for assets on which capital allowances have been claimed and for FHL losses. Publication of a 

policy note setting out the government’s intention in advance of publishing draft legislation should 

assist in answering these key policy questions.    
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